MINUTES

College Executive Council • May 19, 2009
San Diego Miramar College

Present:  Liz Armstrong, Joyce Allen, Adela Jacobson, Darrel Harrison, Sandi Trevisan, Denise Kapitze, Daphne Figueroa, Dan Gutowski, Sam Shooshtary, Peter Fong, Franchesca Gade

A.  Approval of Agenda 

Add: PR/SLOAC (Figueroa)

Add:  Facilities (Gutowski)

Add:  Commencement Update (Jacobson)

B.  Approval of Previous Minutes

Pending
C.  Guests

None

D. REPORTS

1) Academic Senate (Harrison) 
Meeting today.  Daphne Figueroa will be the Academic Senate President for 2009-2010.  Hsieh thanked Darrel Harrison for his leadership as Academic Senate President this year.

2) Classified Senate (Shooshtary) 

Shooshtary thanked everyone for their involvement in Classified Appreciation Week activities. Joyce Allen will be the Classified Senate President for 2009-2010.  

3) Associated Students (Gade) 
A “thank you” event is scheduled on Friday for faculty and staff who have supported the Associated Students over the year.  

4) Chancellor’s Cabinet (Hsieh)

• No detailed budget report was provided.  If initiatives fail public vote today, the State deficit increases.  Heavy categorical program cuts are anticipated.  Class reductions will need to be considered – possible elimination of intersession, summer.  The District is still committed to maintaining benefits and contract staff without cuts.  The hiring freeze will continue.  The Chancellor and other leaders will meet with the press today.  

•  The June 11 board agenda will be posted online – there are no Miramar College items.

5.  District Governance Council 
Meeting tomorrow.  The SDICCCA intern program will be discussed.
6.  District Strategic Plan Committee  (Harrison)
Alignment between District and campus plans was discussed.  Each is independent of the other.  The next meeting will be in October.  The President needs to provide college representative names for 2009-2010.  Harrison and Shooshtary expressed their continued interest in serving as Miramar representatives.

7.  District Budget Committee 
No report.

8.  District SLOAC Committee 
No report.

9.  District Accreditation Committee (Armstrong)

No report.

E.  NEW BUSINESS
i.  AARA Grant Proposals (Armstrong)

The deadline to submit the college’s two proposals is May 27.  Miramar’s proposals will be #1 Advanced Heavy Duty Transportation, and #2 Biotech.  Grant requires targeting displaced workers through Workforce Partnership referrals.  Miramar will include basic skills, if necessary and will develop the plan over summer to begin in fall 2009.  There will be two cohorts following a 12-month program, which will include instructional and support services.  Grant requires work with one-stop centers for tracking.  Approvals are expected mid-late June from Workforce Partnership; funding to begin July 1st.  The first invoice is due July 8. 

ii.  Enrollment Management (Armstrong)

As of yesterday, summer classes are over 90% full.  For fall scheduling, Armstrong is waiting for more information from Cabinet re: budget cuts.  The growth target may decline from 2%; offerings will be adjusted as necessary.

iii. PR/SLOAC (Figueroa)
Academic Senate approved PR/SLOAC proposals which include a minor name change to “Instructional Program Review/SLOAC”.  Annual program review reports are due October 15.  The SLOAC form has been streamlined and will be due November 30.  Figueroa requested CEC approval.  Hsieh expressed appreciation to the committee and Figueroa to enhance and refine the process.  Figueroa will work to get the information on the website.  Armstrong will coordinate sessions at fall flex to include accreditation, SLOs, and basic skills.  Duane Short will co-chair the PR/SLOAC Committee in 2009-2010.

iv.  Facilities (Gutowski)
•  Gutowski reviewed the aviation building renderings, a project funded by Proposition N. The east side of the expansion will impact existing parking.  

•  Gutowski reviewed the Heavy Duty Advanced Transportation plan, which includes a dirt test yard in the center.  Project will require relocation of the gardener shed to the field house storage areas. 

•  Gutowski shared concerns of theft and security in the new mailroom and recommended a new door and keypad entry system, which would allow up to 600 codes.  The new door with keypad would cost approximately $3500; funds are available in the college’s minor campus improvement budget -- not a Prop S-funded project. While CEC members were in agreement with the proposal, they suggested Gutowski email the Facilities Committee for their immediate feedback, before moving forward.   The move of Reprographics to their new location, adjacent to the mailroom has been postponed until mid June.  Harrison recommended a mail slot be provided for student use. 

•  Construction at the main entrance of the college on Black Mountain Road will require closing during the summer.  Those headed south on Black Mountain will need to make a u-turn at the light to enter the new parking lot #2. Gutowski will send out a map next week; Debra Picou will send an e-mail to students. 

•  Gutowski is working with Jim Bray to hire a consultant to advise on the sound system of the fieldhouse and the feasibility of holding future graduation ceremonies in the facility.  Conduits are already in place for video units/screens.  There is approximately $75,000 in FFE.  The college would own the projection system.  

F.  OLD BUSINESS

•  Commencement Update (Jacobson)

To date, 183 students have registered to participate in Commencement, the highest ever.  48 faculty will participate.  

G.  ANNOUNCEMENTS

•  Fong announced seven new international high-achieving students will attend in the fall from the following countries:  Germany, China, Vietnam, England, and Mexico.  Three international students will graduate this year.

•  Fong announced the “soft launch” of the new student service, Vets 2 Jets, on June 9-10, when all 920 Miramar College students who are receiving veterans benefits will be invited to a campus activity to review post 9/11 GI Bill requirements re: tuition, fees, books, housing.  Fong also shared the new Military Studies Leadership class being offered for the first time this summer is full.  The Wal-mart grant may pay for furniture in the dedicated Veterans area of the new Student Union Building.

•  Hsieh distributed a list of proposed parking violation fine increases, beginning fall 2009.

•  Figueroa, commenting on the caliber of students in her Organic Chemistry class,  proudly announced that of 32 students, 20 received A’s this spring.
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